## Birch Run Park Board Meeting

June 19, 1979

Present: Gary Hutchinson, Tom McNamara, Jerry Horan, Bill Revett, Carolyn Trinklein, Don Compton

Meeting called to order by Gary Hutchinson at 7:20p.m. Minutes of the last meeting were read by Carolyn Trinklein and approved by all present.

The financial report was read by treasurer Tom McNamara. A check to the amount of \$2088.41 was received and given to the Township. This is the last of the grants from the state of Michigan. The Park Board treasury has a balance of \$1057.57.

## Old Business:

Gary Hutchinson informed us that Schmitzer's Hardware has put in a higher voltage fuse and the timer for the tennis courts has been repaired. The Board agreed that the lights should come on at 8:30p.m. and turn off at 2:00 a.m.

Don Compton received an estimate about the cost of backstops for the tennis courts. The cost would be approximately \$225. Mr. Hutchinson will ask the Jaycees if they will donate money towards this. Mr. Compton will get some more estimates and return to the Board.

The Jaycees will put up a scoreboard for the softball diamond as soon as they receive adequate funding.

## New Business:

Bill Revett brought to our attention that there are some dead trees in the park. Tom McNamara will inquire into the possibility of replacing them.

Girls softball teams are using the softball diamond on Froday nights. Jerry Horan informed us that they will be paying for the cost of running the lights.

Gary Hutchinson brought to the attention of the Board that there is no night light in the park. Installation of one would possibly reduce vandalism. The Board unanimously agreed that Mr. Hutchinson should look into the cost of such a light.

Carolyn Trinklein will put an article in the Banner about the time and place of Park Board meetings. A thank-you to those who have invested their time into the beautification and maintenance of Buster Brown Park will also be put in the Banner.

Gary Hutchinson made a motion to adjourn. The motion was approved by all present. Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carolyn L. Trinklein Birch Run Park Board Secretary